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To: All 1915(i) and B3 Providers   

From:  Cindy Ehlers, Chief Operations Officer 

Date: July24, 2024  

Subject: Medicaid Direct B3 services ending December 31, 2024 Update to CCB61   

 
WHAT HAPPENS WITH 1915(I) AND B3 SERVICES MEDICAID DIRECT 

MEMBERS 

This communication is to clarify questions around 1915(i) and B3 services for Medicaid Direct 
members. This is an updated communication from CCB 61 and is written to inform providers 
and members on the following items:    

• Trillium will process all requests for B3 services up until 12/31/24. Members must be 
assessed and found eligible for 1915(i) as B3 will no longer be available.    

• All Medicaid Direct members receiving B3 services will need to be assessed for 1915(i) 
as soon as possible.  

• Providers should work with TCM or Care Coordinator to update Care Plan /ISP prior to 
November 30, 2024 to ensure   no service disruption on January 1, 2025.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this communication. All questions related to this Clinical 
Communication Bulletin can be sent to UM@TrilliumNC.org. Questions will be responded to 
as quickly as possible.  
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